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Effective December 1st, 2022 the Arrowhead filing roads were officially closed for the winter season. The 
filing roads will be open only for winter vehicles such as snowmobiles or other approved track vehicles. 
 
Now that the FILING ROADS are CLOSED for the winter season, the Arrowhead Improvements 
Association wants to remind all owners, residents, and their guest, to please stay on ALL GROOMED 
filing roads and marked snowmobile trails within the Association’s subdivision. “Boondocking,” 
“shortcutting” and/or “widening” of the filing roads are all considered off trail riding, which is a violation 
of *AIA Regulations and a criminal trespass under state law. Off trail riding that results in property 
damage carries higher penalties. 
 
*AIA Regulations - Article 7, section 2, subsections (E) & (F) and Colorado Revised Statutes - Criminal 
Code, section 18-4-504. 

 


